
WHAT IS BEING PLANNED: The California 
Department of Transportation (CALTRANS) has 
prepared a Draft Environmental Impact Report 
(EIR) for the Mathilda Avenue Improvements at 
State Route 237 (SR 237) and U.S. Route 101 (US 101) 
Project. The Project proposes to improve Mathilda 
Avenue in the City of Sunnyvale from Almanor 
Avenue to Innovation Way, including on- and 
off-ramp improvements at the SR 237/Mathilda 
Avenue and US 101/Mathilda Avenue interchanges. 
The primary purpose of the Project is to improve 
traf�c operations on Mathilda Avenue through US 
101 and SR 237 interchanges. This Project is needed 
to address substantial traf�c congestion on Mathilda 
Avenue and provide ef�cient access for all travel 
modes in the Project area.

WHY THIS NOTICE: CALTRANS has studied 
the effects this project may have on the environment. 
This notice is to inform you of the preparation of 
the Draft EIR and its availability for you to review 
and comment. 

WHAT’S AVAILABLE: You can read or obtain 
a hardcopy of the Draft EIR at the CALTRANS 
District 4 Of�ce, 111 Grand Avenue, Oakland, CA 
94612 or the VTA Administrative Of�ce, 3331 North 
First Street, San Jose, CA 95134 on weekdays from 
8:00 am-5:00 pm. You can also access the report 
online at www.vta.org/mathildaimprovements and 
hardcopies of the report at the Sunnyvale Public 
Library (665 W. Olive Avenue, Sunnyvale, CA 94086).

WHERE YOU COME IN: Your input on the 
content for the environmental document is requested. 
CALTRANS welcomes your comments on the Draft 
EIR. If  you would like to make a comment on the 
Draft EIR, you may submit your written comments 
to VTA Environmental Programs and Resources 
Management, Attn: Lani Ho, 3331 North First 
Street, Bldg. B-2, San Jose, CA 95134-1927 or via 
email to MathildaAve@vta.org. 

All comments must be received in writing by 5:00 pm 
on Monday, September 26, 2016. Additionally, a 
public meeting and open house will be held to solicit 
comments on the Draft EIR. 

WHEN AND WHERE: A public meeting and 
open house will be held on Tuesday, August 30, 2016 
from 6:00 pm to 8:00 pm at Columbia Middle 
School (Multi-Purpose Room, 739 Morse Avenue, 
Sunnyvale, CA 94085). A brief  presentation on the 
project will be given, followed by public comment. 

CONTACT: The meeting facility is accessible to 
persons with disabilities. Persons requesting special 
accommodations should contact VTA Community 
Outreach no later than three days before the meeting. 
For more information, please contact VTA 
Community Outreach at (408) 321-7575, TTY for 
the hearing impaired: (408) 321-2330. You may also 
visit us on the web at www.vta.org/mathildaimprovements 
or email us at community.outreach@vta.org.
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